
 
 ADV-1 

ADVERTISEMENT 

 

NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF 

PAVEMENT REHABILITATION (APMS 1 & 2)  

TAXIWAY B4/C5 PROJECT 

AT THE IMPERIAL COUNTY AIRPORT 

 
Sealed proposals for the construction of the Pavement Rehabilitation (APMS 1 & 2) – Taxiway B4/C5 Project 

contract will be received at the Office of the Clerk to the Board of Supervisors, 940 Main Street, Suite 209, El 

Centro, CA 92243 until 2:30 PM, local time, July 14, 2023 and there, at said office, at said time, publicly 

opened and read aloud. 

 

The proposed project generally includes reconstructing Taxiway B4/C5 pavement. Taxiway edge lights would 

be relocated to accommodate the new pavement tapers on Taxiway B4/C5. New pavement markings would be 

installed on Taxiway B4/C5. 

 

The Contractor must have a Class A license to perform this work. The Contractor shall have and shall maintain 

the proper Contractor license from award of contract through contract acceptance (per Public Contract Code § 

10164). Any subcontractors contracted by the Contractor shall not have been involved in the design process or 

on the design team. 

 

Bid documents will be available on the Imperial County Airport (“Airport”) website 

(https://airport.imperialcounty.org/ ) under the “Projects out to bid" section at no charge.  

 

Each proposal must conform and be responsive to the contract documents and must be accompanied by a 

certified check or bid bond, in the amount of ten percent (10%) of the total maximum proposal price for the 

contract in the form and subject to the conditions provided in the Preparation of Proposal. 
 

Requests for information (“Requests”) concerning this project must be made in writing and submitted via email 

to the following personnel: 

 

C&S Engineers, Inc. Imperial County Airport 

Richard Graham, P.E Jenell Guerrero, Acting Airport Manager 

rgraham@cscos.com jenellguerrero@co.imperial.ca.us 
 

To be given consideration, requests must be received no later than 5:00 PM, local time, July 3, 2023. Any 

supplemental instructions will be in the form of written addenda, which, when issued, will be sent and/or 

posted on the Public Works website not later than seventy-two (72) hours prior to the date fixed for the 

opening of bids. All addenda so issued shall become Part of the Contract and acknowledged by Bidder.  Failure 

of any Bidder to receive any such addenda or interpretation shall not relieve said Bidder from any obligation 

under his bid submitted. 
 

A pre-bid conference/facility walkthrough has been scheduled in order to review the specific requirements of 

this contract and walk the project site. The pre-bid conference/facility walkthrough is scheduled for June 27, 

2023 at 10:00 AM, local time at: 

 

Imperial County Airport Administration Office 

1099 Airport Road 

Imperial, CA 92251 

Contact: Jenell Guerrero, Acting Airport Manager 

Telephone No.: (442) 265-3220 (option 5) 

https://airport.imperialcounty.org/
mailto:rgraham@cscos.com
mailto:jenellguerrero@co.imperial.ca.us
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Attendance at the Pre-Bid conference/facility walkthrough is MANDATORY. Any firm that does not attend 

the mandatory site visit/briefing shall not be eligible to submit a bid proposal.  

 

The Owner reserves the right to waive any informalities in the proposal, and to reject any and all proposals. 

 

 

 
END OF ADVERTISEMENT 


